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This has been a really action-packed week. We got the 

phone call from Ofsted on Monday to say that they were 

coming in to inspect the school on Tuesday and 

Wednesday. The inspection was very rigorous but we were 

happy with the feedback. It takes up to 30 working days 

for the final report to be issued and it is at this point 

that our grade will be confirmed. As the summer holidays 

are not counted in this, we will not get our report until 

September. Thanks to all our staff, pupils, parents and 

governors for their input into the inspection process. 

 Some pupils from Y5 & Y6 completed their 

Bikeability cycling proficiency training. They practised 

their cycling skills both in the playground and in the local 

area around the school. 

 This morning we had a fantastic assembly from 

Blackbirds. They did a performance based on their core 

book Superworm that they called Superbee. The 

performance  was a celebration of bees (following the 

recent world bee day) and reinforced the message of 

kindness. Well done Blackbirds for an excellent 

performance. 

 Finally, this afternoon we had our now annual 

poetry slam and what a fantastic event that was. We had 

some amazing, confident and very entertaining solo and 

group performances. Definitely some future poets in the 

making! 
Mairead McCarthy, Acting Headteacher 

 

Dates for your diary 
Friday 21st June – Jazz Night on the Roof, see above for details and booking 

Sunday 30th June, 2-4 pm, Victoria Park Bandstand, some Chisenhale children will be singing, see leaflet. 
Thursday 4th July - School will be CLOSED for all pupils as we are a polling station for the general election 

Saturday 6th July, from 11am, Summer Fair 
Monday 8th July, 2.30pm school dinner food tasting session for parents 

Wednesday 10th July, 10.30 and 2.30pm, Rocksteady concerts, look out for an email conforming the time your child will play 
Thursday 11th July, 6pm Year 6 performance 

Friday 12th July, from 2pm, parent open afternoon 
Class assemblies in the top hall at 9am: Buzzard, 28th June. 

SPORTS DAYS: EYFS - Thursday 11th July 09:15-10:30am (EYFS Playground/main playground) 
KS1 - Monday 8th July 09:30-11:30am (Victoria Park); KS2 - Tuesday 16th July 09:30 - 12:00pm (Victoria Park) 

 

These children will receive a 

praise postcard this week:  

Blackbird: Sonny & Isla 

Buzzard: Tesneem & Ariadne 

Magpie: Ayaat & Eric 

Merlin: Tate & Ayub 

Goldcrest: Telico & Aleina 

Goshawk: Evie & Jake  

Sparrow: Taqia & Aahil 

Swift: Aiyaz & Fatima 

Chiffchaff: Gaby & Rafi 

Crossbill: Ayub & Tara 

Woodlark: Aiden & William  

Waxwing: Amaiya & Selena 

 

 

To book a ticket for Jazz Night follow this link: 
https://buytickets.at/chisenhaleprimaryschool/125
9029  

If you would like to sample some of the food 
on our new school menu, please book in for 
a tasting session at 2.30pm pn Monday 8th 
July. To make sure we have enough food for 
everyone please confirm your attendance by 
emailing Ruth on rcrossan.211@lgflmail.org  
 
Exciting news from Year 2! We were so 
inspired by our trip to the Young V&A last 
term that we have decided to create our own 
museum. We are going to be assembling 
our exhibits from objects that are significant 
to us and writing a description of them. We 
will also be working on an enterprise project 
to run our own museum cafe. Year 2 
parents are invited in to see it on Friday 28th 
June from 2pm-3pm.  
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